## STATE OF ALABAMA ST. CLAIR COUNTY

The City Council of the City of Pell City met in a regularly scheduled work session at City Hall at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, December 12, 2022. Present were Council President Alverson, Councilmembers Jay Jenkins, Ivi McDaniel, Blaine Henderson, and Jason Mitcham. Those present constituting the entirety of the Council, Council President Alverson opened the meeting for discussion.

The invocation was led by Pastor Donald Gover.

The pledge to the American Flag was led by Mayor Bill Pruitt.

The City Clerk had roll call for attendance.

There were no comments regarding the bills on file.

There were no comments regarding the minutes from the regularly scheduled Council Meeting held on November 28, 2022.

Ms. Christy Daffron and Ms. Brooke Lowery, Clinic Director, addressed the Council regarding a grant received on behalf of the St. Clair County Community Health Clinic. Ms. Daffron thanked the Council for their support of the clinic. Ms. Lowery advised the clinic had grown tremendously for the number of visits from Citizens and the assistance that has been provided. She stated that the Clinic had provided a value of approximately \$250,000 in medication assistance and a value of approximately \$27,000 of medical/testing assistance with the support of St. Vincent's St. Clair for uninsured patients.

City Manager Brian Muenger stated the Council had authorized the City to assist in the application of a grant through the Community Foundation of Northeast Alabama's Stringfellow Health Fund. He advised the first payment was received and distributed in 2021. Mr. Muenger requested the Council authorize the release of the final installment received in the amount of \$9,625 to the St. Clair County Community Health Clinic.

Mr. Jeff Bass addressed the Council regarding a Special Use Permit Request for a modification to a cell tower located at 507 Martin Street North. He advised the request was received from AT&T to remove six antennas and replace those with three antennas that offered a 5G upgrade. Mr. Bass further stated all documents had been received and reviewed and the request was recommended for approval by the Council.

City Manager Brian Muenger addressed the Council regarding the FY22/23 Municipal Intercept Services submittal. He advised the City had participated in the program since 2017 and confirmed that it was for any debts owed to the City. Mr. Muenger confirmed the total outstanding debt previously was approximately \$159,000 which had been reduced to less than \$70,000 of six years collectible debt. He stated this reduction was due to changes made in staffing and collection efforts.

City Manager Comments: Mr. Muenger thanked the staff from the Street Department, Parks and Recreation Department, Fire Department and Police Department for their assistance and work in the recent events that had occurred.

Mayor Comments: Mayor reminded the Council of the Breakfast for the Brave that was held on Tuesday December 13, 2022.

The City Council of the City of Pell City met in a regularly scheduled council meeting at City Hall immediately following the work session on Monday, December 12, 2022. Present were Council President Jud Alverson, Councilmembers Jay Jenkins, Ivi McDaniel, Blaine Henderson, and Jason Mitcham. Those present constituting the entirety of the Council, the following business was transacted:

The City Clerk had roll call for attendance.

On motion of Councilmember Henderson, seconded by Councilmember McDaniel, the Council unanimously approved the Agenda as presented.

On motion of Councilmember Mitcham, seconded by Councilmember Henderson, the Council unanimously approved the payment of bills on file.

On motion of Councilmember Jenkins, seconded by Councilmember McDaniel, the Council unanimously approved the minutes from the regularly scheduled Council Meeting held on November 28, 2022.

On motion of Councilmember Henderson, seconded by Councilmember McDaniel, the Council unanimously approved **RESOLUTION NO. 2022 - 5815** authorizing payment of grant funds to the Community Health Clinic.

On motion of Councilmember Jenkins, seconded by Councilmember Mitcham, the Council unanimously approved **RESOLUTION NO. 2022 - 5816** granting a special use permit for modification of an existing telecommunications facility located at 507 Martin Street North.

On motion of Councilmember Mitcham, seconded by Councilmember Henderson, the Council unanimously approved **RESOLUTION NO. 2022 - 5817** authorizing the FY22/23 Municipal Intercept Services Submittal List.

On motion of Councilmember Henderson, seconded by Councilmember Mitcham, the Council adjourned, subject to the call of Council President Alverson.

W. Judge Alverson - Council President

ATTEST:

Sheree D. Pruitt - City Clerk